
 

From One Minister to Another 
Dr. Jim Cobban, Pastor 

 

Connected to Youth 
Rev. David Lyninger, Minister of Families 

Senior Adult Ministry 
Rev. Leslie Halfacre, Minister of Senior Adults 

Triple LLL (Live Longer and Like It) is our monthly potluck lunch and  
fellowship. Our meeting this month will be Tuesday, May 23, at noon.  
We will provide our own entertainment that day in honor of Mother’s and  
Father’s Day. Bring a picture of a young you with your mother/father and 
a picture of you with your young children. We will provide the chicken 
for the meal; you bring a side dish or dessert. And don’t forget our rule 
that anyone 90 and over doesn’t have to bring a dish!  
 
LLL is for (but not limited to) all our retired folks. Bring a dish and a  
dollar. First timers are free and don’t have to bring a dish! See you then!   

The Music Ministry   
Rev. Leslie Halfacre, Minister of Music 

This month I want to highlight the amazing work being done in the church 
by a very committed group of men and women. We call them “Sanford and 
Associates” (instead of “Sanford and Sons,” get it?). Without a doubt, 
“Sanford” is Jim Gries.   

 

Jim had an idea many years ago that there was money to be made for the 
church from collecting scrap metal. So, he started asking church folks to save 
their drink cans. (Jim has often said that Miller Brewing Co. is the church’s 
best partner!) It then moved to broken lawn chairs, car bumpers and fencing. 
Anything metal counted and Jim would sort it to get the best price for it at  
the recycler. 

 

Dick Sipes had just bought a used Ford pickup truck to use around his 
home but let Jim borrow it to make his rounds. Others started pitching in.  
Christine Kimmel was an early “associate.” When Jim Lewis retired, he 
joined in. Nigel Hood pitches in with his flat bed trailer quite often. When 
Dick retired, he was recruited. When Charlie Downes retired, he became  
another full associate. (A HUGE apology if I’ve missed others who have 
pitched in! It’s totally unintentional!) 

 

And the church caught the fever! Many folks began to look around at 
what needed to be scrapped in their homes and Sanford and Associates have 
made trips all over the county to pick up scrap metal. Keith McHolan, Byron 
Sipes, and Jack Mullins have all sent the gang to retrieve mountains of metals 
from their businesses. 

 

Recently, they have made contact with Churchill Downs. All the video 
feed equipment is being upgraded to new equipment so the Associates have 
carried off several truckloads of scrap, including a massive ice maker.   

 

For years, Dick has had to request to use his own truck to haul his mulch 
at home. So this year, Dick donated his truck to the church (with the agreement 
he can still haul mulch once a year!).   

 

The first few years of the scrap metal ministry, the money went to capital 
projects at the church  - new windows for the sanctuary and education building, 
for example. But since 2011, the money has gone to The Way Forward.  
To date, the scrap metal ministry has raised almost $70,000 for the campaign. 
Here’s how you can help. The metal ministry has operated on a match  
system. Every time the gang collects $500 in scrap, they look for a donor  
who will match the donation with a $500 contribution. Many wonderful folks 
have stepped up to be a match. What a way to double your money AND get a 
contribution credit! Just let Jim or me know you are ready and he’ll find you 
to get the check.  

  

This incredible gift is a testimony to the power of hard work and ingenuity! 
Let’s all learn that we are already holding something in our hands that God 
can use for His kingdom.   

                                          Joy Ride 
                                      Rev. Leslie Halfacre 

I’m so proud of our music ministry and the great job they did during Holy 
Week and Easter. We have the best musicians! Not only are they talented, 
but they love the Lord and love serving Him in our church. I want to give 
a special “shout-out” to Nancy Boyd!  She worked so hard to prepare all 
of the music for those two days. The week before Easter she was here  
every day for a rehearsal of some type. I counted up 11 songs she had to 
prepare just for those two services and they weren’t easy! She is such an 
important part of our Music Ministry and we love her dearly! 
 
Thank you to all our church musicians who made Holy Week so special. 
You are very much loved and appreciated! 
 
Our children will take the lead on May 7 for Children’s Day. They will  
participate in the prayers, scripture reading, singing, playing piano,  
children’s sermon – everything but the sermon (and they would do that  
if we let them!). This is a big day for them and they love doing it! Just 
think how it is shaping their lives in getting them ready to serve in the 
church as adults! Please pray for our children as they prepare to lead us 
and be sure to be here to support them! 
 
We have three octaves of handbells and are in need of 11 ringers.  
Rehearsals will be on Mondays from 7-8 p.m. If interested or have  
questions, contact Cindi Rhodes. 

Sunday, May 21: Youth Lunch! Popeye’s  12 -2 p.m. – All youth are invited to  
a FREE lunch! Join us for Youth Sunday School at 9:30 a.m.; stay for worship at 
10:45; then get on the church van immediately after morning worship! Friends are 
welcome to attend!! 
 

Wednesday, May 24: Youth End-of-School Celebration! Renaissance Fun Park  
6-8 p.m. – Calling all youth!! Invite your friends to join you for a night of celebrating! 
No more tests; no more projects; no more late nights studying . . . at least for two 
and a half months! This is the last day of school for JCPS, so we’re heading to  
Renaissance Fun Park for a time of playing laser tag, riding go-carts, and more!  
If you bring a friend that’s not part of our church, you and your friend get in 
FREE!! Otherwise, it’s $5 per person. Bring additional money for food and drinks. 
Sign up by Wednesday, May 10, with David Lyninger. 
 

Youth Summer Camp: Our youth will go to Greensboro College at Greensboro, 
North Carolina, for Passport Choices Youth Camp from July 9-14. Cost: $405,  
but will be reduced through fundraisers. A deposit of $75 is required to reserve  
a spot. Sign up now!! 

~ Only for people who want to have fun!!!~ 
 

Our May JOY RIDE trip will be Tuesday, May 9. We will take 
a scenic drive to Irvington, KY to Broadmoor Gardens where we 

will take a driving tour of the grounds to see their beautiful gardens. 
Before we take the tour we will eat at Green Valley Restaurant, a local 
home-style restaurant. Cost: $5 for the gardens, $3 for travel and $$ for 
your lunch. Meet at 10:15 a.m. at the church Welcome Center.   

Sunday, May 7: Children’s Day! Sanctuary 10:45 a.m.-Noon – The children  
of the church will lead in worship! Don’t miss this great day of worship!! 
 

Friday, May 12: State Bible Drill! Westport Road Baptist Church 7:15-8:30 p.m. 
Come support LeeAnn Lyninger as she competes in the State Children’s Bible Drill! 
 

Sunday, May 14: Parent and Baby Dedication! Sanctuary  10:45-noon  
It’s Mother’s Day! All our ladies will be recognized during this service. We will 
also have our annual Parent and Baby Dedication. Parents, if you and your child 
would like to participate, please contact David Lyninger at dlyninger@fbcmtown.org 
or 502-744-8003. 
 

Wednesday, May 17: Children’s Spaghetti Fundraiser!  Fellowship Hall   
5:30-6:10 p.m. – This is our annual event to raise money for our children attending 
children’s camp this year. Suggested donation for the meal is $5 per person. Cakes 
and pies are $3 per slice, and cookies are $2 per plate. Make plans now to come out 
and enjoy some delicious spaghetti and support our children’s ministry!! 
 

Children’s Summer Camp: We will take our children (grades 3rd-5th) to Maryville 
College in Maryville, Tennessee, from July 15-18 for Passport Kid’s Camp. Cost is 
$275, but will be reduced through fundraisers. A deposit of $60 will reserve your 
child’s spot. Parents, get your child(ren) signed up! 

Turning Children Into Disciples 
Rev. David Lyninger, Minister of Children 

Adult Sunday School May 2017 
God Is with Us 

 

May 7 The Wounded Shepherd        1 Peter 2:11-12, 19-25 
May 14 The Living Stone  1 Peter 2:2-10 
May 21  The Ruling Lord  1 Peter 3:12-22 
May 28  The Spirit of Glory          1 Peter 4:12-14, 5:6-11               

From the Desk of Rev. Darryl Elster 
Minister of  Education & Technology      

A Heartfelt Thanks . . . . 
I want to express to my church family my sincere appreciation and thanks for the recognition of 
my 15 years of service here at First Baptist on Sunday, April 9, 2017. It has been an honor and 
a blessing for me to serve you as your Family Minister. I truly believe God called DeAnna and 
me to this church 15 years ago, just as much as I believe that He called me initially into the  
ministry 15+ years before then. And the way you have opened your hearts to Jonathan and  
LeeAnn has been amazing. This is the only church family they know, and I pray that the  
relationships they have established will remain with them a lifetime. Thanks to the Personnel 
Committee for the appreciation plaque and to the entire congregation for the generous monetary 
gift. Your continued support and prayers for me, my family and this ministry mean everything. 
 

Sincerely, 
Rev. David Lyninger 

mailto:dlyninger@fbcmtown.org


May 1, Monday: 10 a.m. Women’s Bible study.  

May 2, Tuesday: 8 a.m. Men’s breakfast at Dairy Queen.  

May 3, Wednesday:  5:30 p.m. Supper. 6:10-6:45 p.m. Children’s Choirs. 
6:26 p.m. Prayer meeting. 6:45 p.m. Adult Bible study, Sanctuary Choir, 
Youth Activities, A.S.K., Mission Friends.  

May 7, Children’s Sunday: 9:20 Prayer Time. 9:30 a.m. Sunday School.  
10:45 a.m. Worship Service.  

May 8, Monday: 10 a.m. Women’s Bible study. 6 p.m. Widow(er)’s Night Out.  

May 9, Tuesday:  8 a.m. Men’s breakfast at Dairy Queen. 10:15 a.m. Joyride.  

May 10, Wednesday:  5:30 p.m. Supper. 6:10-6:45 p.m. Children’s Choirs. 
6:26 p.m. Prayer meeting. 6:45 p.m. Adult Bible study, Sanctuary Choir, 
Youth Activities, A.S.K., Mission Friends.  

May 14,  Sunday - Mother’s Day/Parent-Baby Dedication:  
9:20 a.m. Prayer Time. 9:30 a.m. Sunday School.  
10:45 a.m. Worship Service.  

May 15, Monday: 10 a.m. Women’s Bible study. 7 p.m. Trustees 

May 16, Tuesday:  8 a.m. Men’s breakfast at Dairy Queen.  

May 17,, Wednesday:  5:30 p.m. Children’s Spaghetti Fundraiser Supper.  
6:10-6:45 p.m. Children’s Choirs. 6:26 p.m. Prayer meeting. 6:45 p.m.  
Business meeting, Youth Activities, A.S.K., Mission Friends.  

May 21, Sunday:  9:20 a.m. Prayer Time. 9:30 a.m. Sunday School.  
10:45 a.m. Worship Service. 12 p.m. Youth lunch at Popeye’s. 

May 22, Monday: 10 a.m. Women’s Bible study.  

May 23, Tuesday:  8 a.m. Men’s breakfast at Dairy Queen. 12 p.m. Triple LLL. 

May 24, Wednesday:  5:30 p.m. Supper. 6-8 p.m. Youth End-of-School  
Celebration at Renaissance Fun Park. 6:10-6:45 p.m. Children’s Choirs.  
6:26 p.m. Prayer meeting. 6:45 p.m. Adult Bible study, Sanctuary Choir,  
A.S.K., Mission Friends.  

May 28, Sunday:  9:20 a.m. Prayer Time. 9:30 a.m. Sunday School.  
10:45 a.m. Worship Service. 12 p.m. Wreath ceremony 

May 29, Monday: Church office closed - Memorial Day. 
10 a.m. Women’s Bible study.   

May 30, Tuesday: 8 a.m. Men’s breakfast at Dairy Queen.  

May 31, Wednesday:  5:30 p.m. Supper. 6:10-6:45 p.m. Children’s Choirs.  
6:26 p.m. Prayer meeting. 6:45 p.m. Adult Bible study, Sanctuary Choir,  
Youth Activities, A.S.K.,  Mission Friends. 8 p.m. Deacon meeting. 
 
LOOKING AHEAD: 
June 4, Pentecost Sunday:  Graduate Recognition 

June 16-17, Friday-Saturday:  Yard Sale 

June 18, Sunday:  Father’s Day 

June 25-29, Sunday-Thursday: Vacation Bible School 

May 2017 
www.fbcmtown.org 

Our Weekly Schedule 

May 2017 Calendar 

                                     Sunday                                                                   Wednesday 
 9:20 a.m. Prayer time 5:30 p.m. Supper 
 9:30 a.m. Sunday School 6:10 p.m. Children’s Choirs 
     10:45 a.m. Worship                6:26 p.m. Prayer meeting 
 6:45 p.m. Bible study, Youth  

   Office Hours: M-Th, 9 a.m. - 5 p.m.       Activities, Sanctuary Choir,  

                             Fridays 10 a.m. - 2 p.m.       A.S.K., Mission Friends      

    Office Phone: 245-7889                                                  
      www.fbcmtown.org                                         
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Tstwo}pyÖ~ędõyol¤ 
Sunday, May 7, is Children’s Sunday. Our children will participate in 
leadership roles during worship. Join us as we encourage our children 
to be future leaders in their church. 

 

htoz¢Ö~ęÅęhtoz¢p}Ö~ę_trs ę`õ  
The Widow(er)’s Night Out will be Monday, May 8, at 6 p.m. at  
the Middletown Women’s Club. The deacons invite all widows and 
widowers to come enjoy a free dinner and fellowship. A deacon will be 
contacting you for arrangements. If you have not heard from a deacon 
by Friday, May 5, please contact the church office or Tish Knoeller. 
 

      ^z sp}Ö~ęUl¤ 
Mother’s Day is Sunday, May 14. We will also have  
our Parent and Baby Dedication! All our ladies will  
be recognized during this service.  

 

Tstwo}pyÖ~ęd{lrsp  tęWõyo}lt~p}Âęę 
We will have our annual Spaghetti Fundraiser on Wednesday, May 17, 
from 5:30-6:10 p.m. in Fellowship Hall  to raise money for children  
to attend camp this year. Suggested donation for the meal is $5 per  
person. Cakes and pies are $3 per slice, and cookies are $2 per plate. 
Make plans to come out and enjoy some delicious spaghetti and  
support our children’s ministry!! 
 

          Wreath Laying Service  
On Memorial Day weekend, we will observe our  
annual wreath laying. Following worship on Sunday,  
May 28, we will place a wreath at the Veterans’  
Memorial Monument in Wetherby Park. 
 

Church-Wide Yard Sale  
Start setting aside items that can be sold at our annual yard sale, which 
will be Friday, June 16, from 6-9 p.m. and Saturday, June 17, from  
8 a.m. - 2 p.m. Contact either Jim or Debbie Allgood to donate or to  
volunteer for the yard sale.  
 

Middletown on Mission 2017  
Register now for this year’s annual FBC adult mission trip at Metanoia 
July 15-22 in North Charleston, South Carolina. Cost: $375 per  
person - includes lodging, meals and some sight-seeing admissions.  


